
PLANNING & ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE REMOTE MEETING

HELD ON  5TH OCTOBER 2020 AT 6.00PM

Present:

Cllr E Kelly (Chair)

Cllr A Kerswell*
Cllr S Brooke


Cllr S Light
Cllr J Arnold



In attendance:

Cllr G Gribble**/*

Cllr T Allen
Mr M Wells – Town Clerk

Ms N Elford – Assistant Town Clerk

Two members of the public

**County Cllr

*District Cllr

The meeting was chaired by Cllr Kelly

Interests declared: None
PL.20/81
Apologies for absence:


Cllr R Bradshaw – Holiday


**Public Participation:


None noted
PL.20/82
Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting of 7th September 2020 (*copy previously circulated) were confirmed as a correct record and were approved subject to the amendment of attendees to show that Cllr Tony Allen was in attendance.
 
Cllr Kerswell confirmed that all items raised by her at the previous meeting had either been completed/repaired or were in hand.
i) the broken viewing platform and overgrown walkway at Pottery Pond (rectified)
ii) the condition of the Royal Mail postbox along Le Molay Littry Way (Painted)
iii) positive comments on social media relating to the Riverside Community Centre (ongoing)
iv) the condition of the bus shelter at Coombe Close (replacement perspex being progressed)
PL.20/83
Standing Item – Climate Emergency:

Members noted the Council Declaration to embed the climate emergency declaration across all Council services, activities, plans and other relevant work, considering the environmental impact of decisions, ensuring a fully integrated approach to mitigating the impact of climate change.


Cllr Kelly advised members that given Teignbridge had now declared an ecological emergency that this may have a further impact on the current declaration.
PL.20/84
Consideration of Planning Applications:
DNPA Applications listed to 28.8.20:   


a)
0411/20  Erection of two A1 size rigid plastic boards at Yarner Wood.
Observations: No objections 



TDC Applications listed to 4.9.20:  See applications delegated to the Town Clerk


DNPA Applications listed to 4.9.20: 

b)
0414/20 Erection of two storey extension at Oakley Cottage, Lower Brimley.


Observations: No objections



TDC Applications listed to 11.9.20:  

c)
20/01619/HOU Two storey rear extension with balcony and widening of existing drive at 27 Crokers Meadow.

Observations: No objections


DNPA Applications listed to 11.9.20:  None 


TDC Applications listed to 18.9.20:

d)
20/01561/HOU Extension to existing single storey at Copperfields, Lowerdown. 

Observations: No objections


DNPA Applications listed to 18.9.20:

e)
0438/20 Contruction of 30x30m horse menage with post and rail fencing on four sides of the area at Longlands, Hennock.

Not applicable – listed in error on weekly planning list as ‘Bovey Parish’ 

TDC Applications listed to 25.9.20:

f)
20/01555/HOU Two storey side extension at 18 Drum Way Heathfield


Observations: No Objections

PL.20/85
Applications Delegated to the Town Clerk: Noted

20/01543/TPO Works to four oak trees as specified in submitted report at 98 Churchfields Drive.


Town Clerk referred to TDC’s Arboricultural Officer.


20/01554/TPO Reduce height of four oak trees by 2.5m at 23 Naseby Drive, Heathfield.


Town Clerk referred to TDC’s Arboricultural Officer.
eathfield for Mr 

 all Hall

 PL.20/86
Planning Decisions:  Noted


a) Approvals:  



TDC:

i) Double garage at The Hollies, 16 Wallfield Road (N/O with proviso)

ii) Renewal of path to form level access and removal of porch outer doors at Church of St John the Evangelist, Ashburton Road.  (N/O)

iii) Remove one uprooted crab apple tree at Cross Cottage, Mary Street. (N/C)

iv) Proposed single storey rear extension at 1 Fairfield Close. (N/O)

DNPA:

Replacement roof covering at Plumley House. (N/O)

b) Refusals:  None

       

The Town Council’s submitted observations: No objections – N/O. Objection 



– O. Referred – Ref’d. Not consulted – N/C.
PL.20/79
Licensing Act 2003:

Members discussed the consultation on the Draft Review of the Statement of Licensing 
Policy (*copy previously circulated).  It was noted that Cllr Kerswell had attended a training
           session and confirmed the amendments were consistent and that she had no issues.
           Mark Wells also confirmed that the proposed amendments have been made to align the 
Policy with current legislations and regulations. 
          

Resolved: To note the update.
PL.20/80
General Planning Matters brought forward by Councillors: 



 (For information only)
Cllr J Arnold advised members that he was still awaiting feedback regarding the proposed development on the old hospital site following a site visit. The Planning Officer raised concerns regarding the drainage and surface water run-off on the site.


The meeting closed at 6.25pm
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